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Glen Osmond Road and Fullarton Road Intersection 

Upgrade  

Site investigation Works  
 

Dear Resident / Business Owner, 

 

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) will be upgrading the intersection of Glen 
Osmond Road and Fullarton Road to improve travel times, connectivity, capacity and safety for all users. The 
$35 million project is jointly funded by the South Australian and Australian governments.  
 

We have received valuable feedback from the local community over the past year, and this has been provided 

to our engineering and design consultants for consideration as the preferred concept design is developed. 

Thank you to everyone who provided feedback. Once a preferred concept design is ready, we will provide 

another update. 

 

In order to progress with design development, site investigation works will be undertaken in the vicinity of the 

intersection. Works are expected to commence on Wednesday 16 September and be complete by early 

October, weather permitting. Works will include: 

 

 Location of underground services, and 

 Geotechnical drilling.  

 

Drilling works will be undertaken during the day, between the hours of 10am and 3pm. While some noise can 

be expected during drilling works, effort will be made to minimise the disturbance. 

 

Glen Osmond Road and Fullarton Road will remain open during works, however temporary lane and speed 

restrictions may be required when workers are on site. 

Temporary footpath and bicycle lane detours may also be required. If this is the case, directional signage will be 

in place to guide people walking and riding. Bus stops will not be impacted. 

Please take extra care when workers are on site. Observe traffic management signs, speed limits, lane restrictions 

and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  

Access to properties and businesses in the area will be maintained at all times during works. Access through the 

area for emergency services will also be maintained at all times. 

In the event that private property access is required, we will contact you directly. 

For further information or to sign up to the project mailing list, please visit the project webpage: 

dit.sa.gov.au/glenosmond_and_fullarton  

http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/glenosmond_and_fullarton


 

 

 
  

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please phone 1300 794 880 or 

email dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au.   

The Department appreciates your patience and cooperation while these important works are undertaken. 

Kind regards 

Community Engagement and Stakeholder Team 

Department for Infrastructure and Transport 

September 2020  
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